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October 8, 2014 
 
To:   Mayor Bemrich and City Council  
 
From:  David Fierke, City Manager 
 
Subject: Municipal Building – Front Steps 

Award Architectural Contract Amendment 
 

 
 
ACTION:  For vote Monday, October 13, 2014 

 
 
Brief History 
In 2007 and 2008 the Building Evaluation and Recommendation Team (BERT) made 
recommendations to the City Council regarding the Municipal Building.  That team 
recommended that the City stay in the current Municipal Building.  They also 
recommended that the front stairs to the building be repaired, an elevator be installed, 
additional HVAC improvements, water damaged areas be repaired, and additional 
waterproofing and tuck-pointing work be completed.   
 
A new roof was installed and minor tuck-pointing was completed in 2008/2009.  New 
boilers were installed and a new fresh air system was completed in 2012. 
 
On April 14th, 2014, Council approved the proposal with Allers Associate Architects for 
the new front steps and associated landscaping for the Municipal Building. The proposal 
is to provide architectural/engineering design services for the following renovations to 
the existing Municipal Building: removal of existing front steps, installation of new front 
steps, new landscaping which will include a flag pole and patterned sidewalk entrance, 
new lighting, and proposed electric heat matt under the landing and steps. The cost of 
these services, which include schematic, design development, construction documents, 
bidding phase and construction phase, is $14,000 plus reimbursable expenses. 
 
Analysis of Issue 
Attached is an amendment from Allers Associates Architects for the new front steps and 
associated landscaping for the Municipal Building. Due to a number of circumstances 
that are beyond the scope of basic architectural services, Allers is requesting 
reimbursement for additional services, as described in the attached letter. 
 
Allers has requested a reimbursement of $2,869.86 for additional services to date. 
 
Budget Impact 
This project will be funded through the Cross-town Connector construction funds, which 
include GO Bonds, TIF Revenue, and LOST funds.     
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Strategic Plan Impact 
Policy D.4.2:  Advanced planning for all infrastructure facilities shall be supported and 
routinely updated.  Facilities benefited by advanced planning shall include, at minimum, 
schools, health care, residential areas, roads, water, sewer, storm water management, 
parks, recreation, and greenways. 
 
Impact on Existing Plans 
NA 
 
Committee Review / Recommendation 
NA 
 
Staff Conclusions / Recommendations 
It is the Engineering Department’s recommendation to approve the contract 
amendment with Allers Associates Architects, as well as a payment in the amount of 
$2,869.86. 
 
Alternatives 
Council could decline this amendment for further consideration; however, this would 
hinder this project moving forward. 
 
Implementation and Accountability 
The Engineering Department and Allers Associates Architects will assume responsibility 
for this project. 
 
 
Signed       Approved 

        
Chad W. Schaeffer, P.E.    David R. Fierke 
City Engineer      City Manager 
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